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On the M.C. Braswell farm 5 miles E of Rocky Mount, on NC 97, I found 
Sprague's Pipits (Anthus spragueii) as follows, all three sightings in the same specific 
location: 8 birds on 5 January 1975, 4 birds on 26 January, and 12 birds on 9 March. 

The straw-colored legs, striped back, and absence of tail-wagging were all clearly 
evident. The birds were not feeding in short grass as usually reported, but on a well-
packed dirt farm road between barbed-wire fence and a field. The area was wind-
swept, a favorite condition for Sprague's Pipits. They allowed me to approach with-
in 10 feet, and then flew only a few feet to the grassy field. They did not fly high in 
the air as often reported, nor did they sing. 

The area is a favorite of winter sparrows, and there was an abundance of Field 
Sparrows, Savannah Sparrows, and White-throated Sparrows as well as up to 18 White-
crowned Sparrows this winter. On the third observation, the Sprague's Pipits were 
in loose association with Water Pipits, so the difference in field marks could be noted. 

This appears to be the third published report of Sprague's Pipit in North Caro-
lina. The firt observation was by George Smith at Chapel Hill on 9 May 1959 (Chat 
23:89). The second report was from Raleigh on 18 March 1972 (Silcock et al. Chat 
37:25). 

[Dept. Ed.—With the publication of this third observation, Sprague's Pipit can 
be placed on the official North Carolina list.] 
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